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Greater Green Bay Area Health Care Alliance 
September 19, 2013 - Time:  8:30 – 10:00 am 

Meeting Summary 
 

Present: Gwen Baumel, Aurora Health Care; Ann Franz, NWTC; Sharon Gerrits, Bellin Health Care; Cindy Theys, NWTC; Janet Reilley, UWGB;   

Linda Taylor, College of Menominee Nation; Bill, Rassmusen College; Deb Thompson, NWTC; Jean Bouche, St. Marys Hospital; Shelly Gabel, 
UWGB  ; Brian Krogh, NWTC; Julie Baeten, St.Marys; Mary Thomas, Aurora BayCare Medical Center 

 

Who Topic Decisions/Next Steps/Timeline 
Lead 
Accountability 

Janet Reilly New Web Site 

  
Due to a potential shortage of Tb screening materials (Tb Antigen (Tubersol and 
Aplisol) students have had difficulty meeting the health requirements currently in 
place.   The alternate product, QuantiFERON, is costly for students - $300 -$400.  
The CDC and State of Wisconsin Tb Program has supported the use of a risk based 
TB screening questionnaire in lieu of screening antigen.   Since not all sites accept 
the screening tool, the comment will be added to the Healthcare Requirements 
document: 
 
*October 2013 - Due to the potential shortage of Tb screening materials (Tb Antigen, 
specifically Tubersol and Aplisol]), some clinical sites mayaccept the Wisconsin 
Tuberculosis Program Risk Based TB Screening Questionnaire (Nov., 2012).  Check 
with clinical placement coordinator at each site to verify requirements. 
 

 
Gwen Baumel and 
Deb Thompson 

Julie Baeten 
Flu Vaccine 
deadline 

 
Discussed flu vaccine deadline for students and agreed that all students should 
receive vaccine by November 15, 2013.  Instructors will need to work directly with 
clinical sites if a student to be placed has requested an exemption to getting the flu 
vaccine. 
 

 
Information 

All  EPIC Training 

 
Discussed the first session of EPIC training sessions held at schools.  Overall, the 
training went well.  Also discussed the logistics for the site specific training.  
Instructors will work with sites to schedule computer training room as necessary for 
the site specific training. 
 
Discussed EPIC training for other disciplines included social work, dietetics and 
HIMT.  Program leads for these areas will assess the EPIC training needs for these 
students.  We will then determine the viability of developing a similar training program 
for these students. 
 
Also discussed the upcoming October updates to EPIC.  Updates will be provided to 

 
Information 
 
 
 
HIMT, Social Work 
and Dietetics 
program leads, Jean 
Bouche  and Gwen 
Baumel 
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instructors to be passed on to students during this fall semester.  When all clinical 
sites have completed the updates the training group will meet to update the training 
materials. 
 

Julie Baeten 
Non-Clinical 
Student 
Placement 

Discussed placement requirements for non- healthcare clinical experience.  Clinical 
placement coordinators to verify site requirements.  Initial though is that requirements 
would be the same for all student placements.  Will add to December 19 agenda. 

Discussion; will be 
added to December 
19 agenda. 

Ann Franz 
Spring Strategic 
Healthcare 
Alliance Session 

Ann discussed the possibility of holding a session in spring to explore the future 
workforce needs in health care.  Ann suggested we invite Dennis Winters, Chief of 
the Office of Economic Advisor with the Wisconsin Department of Workforce 
Development, to review trends in healthcare work force.  One objective would be to 
bring leaders from health care and our local colleges together to discuss the future 
workforce needs. 
 
In preparation for the planning of this event, provide names of leaders from your 
organization to Ann Franz 

Information 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All 
 

  
Next Meeting: 
 
Thursday, December 19 

 

 
 


